Local Employment Plan Adult Social Care:

The Housing and City Support Directorate is committed to supporting the councils Local Employment Plan.

In house Services:
The service is undergoing the Governments Transformation Agenda, and this is expected to go live in April 2008. 

Currently areas of the service are being restructured and this is requiring significant numbers of staff to be redeployed into other roles. This process will take place through to April 2008. There is however opportunity to plan beyond this time and look to the staffing needs of the service in the autumn. 

The following posts will be identified for appropriately prepared candidates for entry into the service in September 2008.

· 3 Care Officer roles to work in either residential, day or community based services. 

· 1 Administrator to work within the service.

Contracted Services:

The Home care service is being re-tendered this year and the Contract Manager will include within the Tender for service clear expectations about working with JCP and ourselves. Contractors within their submissions will be asked what numbers of individuals from the priority groups will be recruited into the service.

Summary:
Brighton & Hove council will work with JCP in devising a pre-employment training programme specifically for Care workers. This will enable individuals to develop both the soft skills necessary for successful employment and include work-related training linked to the NVQ 2 qualification in care as required by national standards for this role.

